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EDITOR CORNER… 

If you are receiving this issue of the AC Alumni Association (ACAA) newsletter for the first time — WELCOME! This is your 

organization. The purpose is to act as a repository for all individuals who attended the A-C schools at one time. We gath-

er the information from the individual(s) responsible for maintaining respective class lists, or from the Dutchmen Foun-

dation. We are currently working on the 80s classes or any one interested in later classes. 

We hold a banquet annually (pandemic permitting) the second Friday of June preceding Historic Old Annville Day; award 

a scholarship for exemplary community service to one or two deserving graduating seniors depending upon the monies 

available; and award recognition to an alumnus/alumna of the year. (See included nomination form—you can nominate 

yourself.) 

These are no dues. Our primary fundraiser is through Hoss’s Nights three times a year (See included coupons); and we 

also rely on volunteer contributions. 

This is your organization and we hope you will become involved. We are in dire need of younger individuals to serve as 

officers and committee chairs to carry on the work of the organization, and interject some new ideas. Please see the 

meeting schedule on the last page and do not hesitate to attend. 

 Rachel Noll, 58' 

 Membership & Editor 



 

 

NECROLOGY... 

Since the last issue of The Chronicle, it is with 

deep regret that we report the passing of the fol-

lowing alumni. If you know of other deceased 

alumni or teachers not listed here or in previous 

issues, please forward information to Rachel Noll, 

1673 Louser Road, Annville, PA  17003 or call 

717/867-2137; Email – rrnoll@comcast.net. 

1947 Mary Dutweiler Ulrich 03/30/22 

1950 Neil J. Smith 02/23/22 

1956 Lester R. Brough 04/09/22 

1960 William G. Seyfert, Sr. 03/20/22 

1962 George William Holz 03/04/22 

 Frederick Seyfert, Sr. 03/21/22 

1963  John Tshudy 01/21/22  

  (corrected class year) 

1965 Rohland R. Stager 12/19/19 

1967 Brenda Teahl Flory 01/14/21 

1972 Benjamin F. Keener, Jr. 07/09/19 

1982 Dale E. Long 05/17/22 

Lucille Smith Kauffman, 94, March 1, 2022; wid-

ow of Earl Kauffman, class of 1944, who was in-

strumental in resurrecting the alumni association 

in January 1996. 

Lost alumni... 

The following alumni are listed here because we have lost all contact 

because of incorrect address, an incomplete or unconfirmed ad-

dress, or perhaps they are no longer with us. Please contact Rachel 

Noll by phone (717-867-2137), or email (rrnoll@comcast.net) if you 

can supply any information about the following: 

 

1940 Theodore Bachman 

1944 Mark E. Light 

1946 Jacob Long 

1950 Simon Brandt  

1953 Sandra J. McHenry 

1954 Dr. Frederic Rau  

1960 Sylvia Miller Funk 

 James Wilson 

1961 Mary Benner 

 Marie Bickleman 

 Sandra Hoffer Kearney 

 Joan Light  

 Larry L. Miller 

 Patricia Wenrich 

1962 Robert Tarbet 

1965 Joan Hartman Bolen  

 Terry Lee Osborne  

 Edward Eugene Smith  

1966 Linda Blauch Hoffer 

1970 Deborah Dubbs Tom-Pah-Hote 

1971 Rose Ann Sheetz Glantz  

 John R Kline 

1976 Jay L. Kreider 

1977 Paul G. Crum, Jr. 

 Frank M. Dellinger  

 

Scholarship recipients... 

BRAETAN PETERS—Ranked 

#3 in her class, she plans to 

continue her education at 

Elon University, Elon, NC and 

will major in the Health Sci-

ence curriculum with a 

dream of becoming a Physi-

cian’s Assistant. She will 

also participate in women’s 

cross county and  track and 

field. 

 

JEREMY FORTI—Ranked #1 

in his class, he plans to attend 

Elizabethtown College with a 

major in mathematics. His 

career goal is to become a 

high school mathematics  

teacher with a long-term goal 

of becoming a principal. 

 

Each was awarded a $1500.00 scholarship that will be sent 

to the college/university they will be attending. ACAA wish-

es both Braetan & Jeremy success in their future endeavors. 



 

 

 

Annville Free Library - Awarded a Keystone Grant for Public Library Facilities! 

  

 In March the Annville Free Library was awarded a $750,000 Grant from the Office of Commonwealth Libraries, Bureau of 

Library Development, Pennsylvania Department of Education, for public library facilities with funds provided from the Keystone 

Recreation, Park, and Conservation Fund which is funded from a portion of realty transfer taxes. Now you know why most call it 

a Keystone Grant for Public Libraries.  As you can imagine, we are pleased to be awarded this grant for the library expansion 

project. Everyone involved deserves thanks for working to make this happen.  

 We were all set to apply for this grant in March 2020 when COVID struck, and we decided to postpone until the next cycle, 

which wasn’t until October 2021.This gave us time to review our grant application many, many times before submitting it to the 

State,  through a new electronic eGrants process instead of copying, packing, and mailing the previously required six applica-

tion documents, one for each official committee reader. 

 With this grant and the required matching funds raised through our capital campaign program, we will construct the addi-

tion linking the existing library at 216 E Main Street in the Annville Historic District to the adjacent library-owned duplex struc-

ture at 226-228 E Main St. We have also raised enough money to renovate the interior and exterior of the duplex starting a few 

months after the addition begins construction.  

 Our current work includes finishing the construction drawings, making numerous detailed decisions on materials, and pre-

paring the bid spec documents.  As soon as we have required grant paperwork finished, the request for bids will be sent. Then 

it's time to review the proposals from contractors, sign contracts, and start work this summer on the addition and the duplex. 

During project construction, the library will be open for business, though we expect some short periods of closure.   

 With this exciting beginning under construction this summer, we look ahead to the next steps to ready our community li-

brary for the future. We want to be able to renovate and upgrade the existing library building and will need funds for this last 

phase of the expansion project. You can help us to finish Writing the Next Chapter for the Annville Free Library by making a do-

nation today at https://writingthenextchapter.org/donate/. Your support will boost us to the finish line!  

 

The Library Development Team 

Dear Friend of Annville-Cleona Alumni Assn: 

We are excited to team up with Hoss’s Steak 

& Sea House to raise money for a very worthy 

cause. Please consider visiting the Hoss’s location listed below 

for LUNCH or DINNER on 7/12/22 to aid us in raising money to 

benefit the Annville-Cleona Alumni Assn. Please clip and pre-

sent this coupon when ordering on  7/12/22 at Hoss’s in 

Annville. Hoss’s will then donate 20% of the total checks (min. 

$300.00) paid to ACAA. If our group raises $1200 or more in 

sales, they will then donate 25%. This applies to single day, 

single store events only. 

GRP # 127203 

Feel free to duplicate this coupon; however, coupons MAY NOT 

be distributed on Hoss’s property. 

Dear Friend of Annville-Cleona Alumni Assn: 

We are excited to team up with Hoss’s Steak 

& Sea House to raise money for a very worthy 

cause. Please consider visiting the Hoss’s location listed below 

for LUNCH or DINNER on 9/13/22 to aid us in raising money to 

benefit the Annville-Cleona Alumni Assn. Please clip and pre-

sent this coupon when ordering on  9/13/22 at Hoss’s in 

Annville. Hoss’s will then donate 20% of the total checks (min. 

$300.00) paid to ACAA. If our group raises $1200 or more in 

sales, they will then donate 25%. This applies to single day, 

single store events only. 

GRP # 127204 

Feel free to duplicate this coupon; however, coupons MAY NOT 

be distributed on Hoss’s property. 

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwritingthenextchapter.org%2Fdonate%2F&data=05%7C01%7Cwendt%40lvc.edu%7Cd7ef9ed74c5949bc6c9308da26d8d9e2%7C1806862d5bf04768921532bedbcb091e%7C0%7C0%7C637865010940822869%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8e
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Support the ACAA Newsletter 

Support the newsletter with your contribution.  

All articles and production costs are provided by 

volunteers. It costs approximately $1000.00 for 

printing and mailing each issue of the 

newsletter. Please consider a donation in any 

amount to cover the expenses of printing and 

mailing 4 newsletters a year.  You can also agree 

to accept the newsletter via email by sending 

and updating your email address to Rachel Noll—

rrnoll@comcast.   THANK YOU 

 

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETINGS 
The general membership meetings of the Annville-Cleona Alumni 

Association are held the second Thursday of July, October, November, 

February, March, April and May. All meetings are held at the Annville 

Train Station and begin promptly at 1:00 PM. Any member of the 

Association is encouraged to attend these meetings and participate 

in the decision-making process of the ACAA. We look forward to 

seeing you! 

We also encourage you to become involved in your organization by 

serving on the Executive Board or on a committee. If willing to 

volunteer your expertise, please contact any officer listed on page 1. 

Yes, I will make a donation to support the ACAA Newsletter: 

 

Name  

Address 

Class                 Amount   $ 

“School’s out for the Summer” 


